Bele’m,' Para s Brazil @)t

Septenber 16, 1969

Mr. Harlan Harrison, Chairman,
Alianga Mirim Committee,
USAID

Amembassy, RIO.

Dear Mr. Harrison:

Prior to my arrival in Belem two weeks ago, I spent a week in Rio

on consultation. Unfortunately, as three of the five days were 5
devoted to the Principal Consular Officers Meeting, I did not have 1
time to check with you on the Alianga Mirim Program in Amazonia. ;

While in Rio, however, I was informed that a special fund, to be
allocated by the Consul for worthy projects (under NCR$L,000.00),

was abvailable for Amazonia under the Alianga Mirim Program, An
amount. of NCR$20,000.00 was mentioned., Since the last special fund
allocation of HGR$h0,000 00 was completely exhausted by the Mr.

Goelz prior to his departure, I assume the NCR$20,000.00 is new money
‘available for the replenishing of the Belem Consular District Special
Fund, I would appreciate your advising me of the procedure to follow
in obtaining this new allocation.

With best regards,

Sincerely yours,

John P. Steinmets
American Consul




